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May 10, 2018 
 
The Honorable Thomas Anderson 
Supervising Judge of the Grand Jury 
201 Church Street 
Nevada City, CA 95959 
 
Dear Judge Anderson: 
 
This letter is in response to the recommendations of the Grand Jury Report on Safety 
and Security at Nevada County Schools. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
R7  A working group of the Nevada County Superintendent of Schools, the Nevada 

County Sheriff’s Office, the Grass Valley Police Department, the Nevada County 
Police Department, Nevada County Behavioral Health (especially concerning 
behavior of the assailant), and school administration and staff should be created 
to develop a model program for all schools to utilize when examining and 
creating their own outside assembly and accounting program. 

 
Agree 
 
Nevada County Behavioral Health department agrees to participate in a working 
group to develop a model program for all schools to utilize in regards to school 
safety issues. 
 
Please let us know if there are further issues or concerns.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Phebe Bell, MSW 

NEVADA COUNTY 

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
AGENCY 

 

 
Health & Human Services 
Agency Director 
Michael Heggarty, MFT 
 
Interim Behavioral Health 
Director 
Phebe Bell, MSW 

 
Behavioral Health Medical 
Director Aubrey Eubanks, MD 
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